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October 10, 2024 

ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

Whitney Fenwick, Manager 

Wastewater Regulatory Program 

Georgia Environmental Protection Division 

2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Dr. 

Atlanta, GA 30334 

 

 

Re: Plant Wansley - NPDES Permit No. GA0026778 

ELG Annual Progress Report  

 

 

Dear Ms. Fenwick: 

Georgia Power Company (the “Company”) is providing this Annual Progress Report for 

Plant Wansley, consistent with 40 C.F.R. § 423.19 (f)(3) and the 2020 Steam Electric Effluent 

Limitations Guidelines (“ELGs”). On October 13, 2021, pursuant to 40 C.F.R. § 423.19(f) the 

Company submitted to EPD a Notice of Planned Participation (“NOPP”) for Units 1 and 2 at 

Plant Wansley. The NOPP informed EPD that subject to Georgia PSC approval, Plant Wansley 

Units 1 and 2 were planned to permanently cease coal combustion by no later than December 

31, 2028, and were therefore eligible for the alternative limits at 40 C.F.R. § 423.13(g)(2)(i); 

Plant Wansley Units 1 and 2 were retired on August 31, 2022. Since the 2023 Annual Progress 

Report, the Plant Wansley NPDES permit was modified to remove the generally applicable limits 

at Outfall 02P and became effective on November 22, 2023.  

No further updates have occurred since the 2023 Annual Progress Report filing. The 

Company will continue to provide updates and Annual Progress Reports as required. If you have 

any questions or need additional information, please contact Stephanie Whitacre at 

swhitacr@southernco.com or 470-367-0303. 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Dominic Weatherill 

Environmental Affairs Supervisor 

 

CC: Sarita Banjade - EPD 
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